
From: Mishaan, Jessica  
Sent: Monday, June 06, 2016 11:00 AM 
To: rose.velazquez@news21.com 
Subject: public records request 
 
Dear Ms. Velazquez,  
  
I write in response to your public record act request dated June 3, 2016.  This office does not have 
records responsive to your request, however you may wish to follow up with the Vermont Agency of 
Education.  The public information officer at the Agency is Judy Cutler who can be reached via email at 
Judy.Cutler@vermont.gov. 
  
I hope this information is helpful to you. 

 
Thank you, 
  
Jessica Mishaan | Paralegal 
Office of the Governor 
109 State Street 
Montpelier, VT 05609-0101 
802.828.3333 
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